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Port 
of Seattle 

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 

FOR INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPERATION BETWEEN THE PORT OF 

SEATTLE AND THE CITY OF SEATTLE FOR FUTURE ROADWAY REPAIR AND 

ROADWAY CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS LOCATED WITHIN SEATTLE'S HEAVY 

HAUL NETWORK 

This Memorandum of Understanding ("MOU") is entered into by the PORT OF SEATTLE, a 
port district and Washington municipal corporation ("Port"), and the CITY OF SEATTLE, a 
Washington municipal corporation ("City"), ( collectively the "Parties"). 

WHEREAS, import containers that are shipped by rail from the Port can exceed weight 
limits allowed on state highways and local streets; and 

WHEREAS, the Port is served by two intermodal rail hubs -the Burlington Northern 
Railway's Seattle International Gateway and Union Pacific's Argo Yard-that require containers 
to be trucked (drayed) on local streets from the Port's marine terminals; and 

WHEREAS, local transload businesses that reconsolidate container loads may also 
receive heavy import containers that must be trucked from the marine or rail terminals; and 

Item No:  10a_attach_1
Date of Meeting: February 8, 2022






















